
9 March 1999

Alabama Departmefit  of Environmental Maoayement
Attn: Mr. Jim Warr
155i  Congressman W. i. Dickinson Drive
Montgomery, AL 36109-2608

Dear  Mr. wan:

I uw asked by Mr. Ed Donaldson and Sends of Terrapin Creek to come up to Piedmont, .$._I_,  and
perform an ichthyological  survey of selected portions of Terrapin Creek.

Several fish collections were made in rhe Fall of 1998 in Terrapin Creek. The following fish
species were collected:

Centrarchi& Pcrcidae

Lepomis macrochirus
Lepomis megalolis
Micropteruscousae

Micropteruspuncluloius

Percina nigro&sciata
Percina palmavis
%theostoma  digmueum
Etheostomu  coosue
Eheostuma  jordani

Motoridae

Morona saxatilis

tomidae
Hypenrelium  ew.uanum

While we did not encounter any enc!anyered fish species, T’errapitl Creek, in our opimon is ;>ne
of the cicanest,  most pristine creeks rcmainiq  in Alabunlu. While WC only coUc%ed  cjn two
days, undoubtedly other collections would have yielded a species list three times as long as
above. .

We collected more rG.nnows in Terrapin Creek per seine !xtul  than I have ever collected in any
stream in my thirty years of ichthyological sampling in this state This creek is obviously an



environmenti  jewel in Alabama’s crown and needs to be protected from any kind of
environmental  degradation.

W. Mike Howell,  Ph.D.
P&&or of BioIogy

.


